Proposed changes to further Quarter Horses in Kentucky	

In order to assist the growth of Kentucky Quarter Horse racing, the Kentucky Quarter Horse Racing Association, we are requesting 2 statutory changes:

1) Create a new QH specific section of the statutes.  For years, Quarter Horse racing has been lumped in other breeds (Appaloosa, Arabian, Paint etc.) for governance.  Now that the Racing and Gaming Corporation has licensed a QH operator and a track is to be built, we feel it is appropriate to have our own section of the statute.  Otherwise, any changes we desire to make would also affect the other breeds.

2)  We would like to change the definition of Kentucky bred.  This change will allow a pregnant mare to be brought into the state and, as long she foals in Kentucky, that horse will be considered a Kentucky bred.  Hopefully this will encourage breeders to purchase mares and bring them to Kentucky, or bring a mare that had been slated to foal in another state to Kentucky.  This is the first step in building a broodmare band that Kentucky can be proud of.  In 2023 we had only 50 horses nominate to the program.  That includes broodmares, weanlings, yearlings and horses of racing age.
